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        Newsletter 30
· 031 – 262 1630

www.wendonacademy.co.za

                                              Don’t whine                                                         4th September 2018





       BUT SHINE!!

Dear Parents and Pupils,
SPRING SEASON IS HERE!
Those of us who do not enjoy the colder weather are only too happy for Spring Time! Warmer days ahead are a joy to look forward to! More birds are twittering and new flowers start to make their appearance. We wish all our Wendon Families a Happy Spring Season.
COMPULSORY EVENINGS FOR ALL WENDON PUPILS
We have received many enquiries from parents about their child participating in the concert and whether they “have to” participate in all the shows. The answer is; YES, ALL the children are participating in ALL the shows and it is a compulsory school event for ALL the shows.
Each year, Wendon presents a show and this gives all your children an opportunity to extend themselves on the stage in a group, as a duet or individually. This forms an integral part of character building and discovering their abilities to do things that may stretch their characters and personalities. 

Over the years, we have seen children grow and come out of their shells as they participate in the concert. We expect our parents to respect our efforts to give your children the best well rounded education and to do this we need parental, pupil and staff co-operation.
Wendon Academy only has 4 compulsory evenings a year:- Concert is 2 evenings, the Art Expo is 1 evening and Prize Giving is 1 evening. We request all our parents to please support and encourage their child as they participate in this concert and make arrangements for them to be at school for all the shows.  Further information will be sent out regards times etc.
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WENDON ACADEMY PRESENTS
♫ “PROUDLY SOUTH AFRICAN” ♫
Two weeks to go and the show will be on the roll. 
Thursday Evening sold out!

Wednesday Morning bookings available and Wednesday evening have only 8 seats available before sell out.

So don’t delay, book today! Reply slips below.
Tickets will be sent home on Monday 17th September.
19th September Morning Show 10h00
19th September Evening Show 19h00

Compulsory school event for ALL the shows for the Wendon Academy Pupils




	You & Me – by Rod Smith

In order to love their school-going children, healthy parents:

· Create a safe home environment where no topic is off-limits

· Trust the school and their children and therefore seldom run interference for their children

· Have satisfying lives outside of being parents

· Don’t personalise their children’s missteps and encourage honest success and legitimate failure

· Don’t get embroiled in their children’s peer relationships

· Don’t do their children’s homework for them

· Live truthfully so their children see truth in action

· De-escalate almost everything and check on facts before escalating any school issue

· Go first to the source when issues arise

· Give the school the benefit of the doubt and listen objectively to all sides. Oddly, they tend to believe adults even over their children

· Permit natural consequences to follow their children’s actions

· Treat teachers and administrators with respect and speak highly of professions in education

· Are present for their children in a world of endless distractions

· Write affirming emails and letters to teachers and administrators to express thanks for the investment in their children

· Are respectful to coaches and officials at sports events if their child is winning or losing

· Say “please” and “thank you” and “excuse me” and behave like the adults they hope their children become

· They mind their own business and resist gossip

There are always extremes where these will not apply.

Rod Smith, a former Educator and Durbanite, now a family therapist in the US.




	High School

	Mrs Cross

	Mehir Rampersad
- For a positive attitude in class

	Mrs Price
	Darshan Gosai

- Most enthusiastic dancer!

	Mrs Gooding

	Atish Puran
- Improvement in neatness

	Mr Didlick
	Sanath Maharaj
- Positive attitude

	Mrs Freeman
	Stirling Proctor & Atish Puran
- Excellent Maths test results

	CAPTAIN

WORKSHOP
	Olwethu Phewa

- Working well and sanding beautifully. Well done Olwethu

	ART
	Grade 10
- Enthusiastic task presentation
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CONGRATULATIONS ROBERT EDMONDS! 
Robert swam in a Gala hosted by Beavers at Kings Park on Saturday & Sunday, 25th & 26th August claiming 1st Place for the following three events:

50m Freestyle

50m Butterfly

100m Freestyle.

Well done Robert we are so very proud of your swimming achievements.

SUMMER SCHOOL UNIFORM – Monday 10th September
As of the Monday 10th September, summer uniforms will be worn. Summer uniform list below for your convenience.


A special thank you to those families who have kindly offered to donate flowers for our foyer.

	Term 3

	10th Sept
	Liebenberg Family

Brandon Gr 10




Our Outreach Programme this term:
	Bread Tags

	Please collect the small plastic bread bag tags and send these to school. Approximately 200kg of bread tags buys a wheelchair for a disabled person 




September

	Tuesday 11th 
	PS Open Afternoon
	Information to follow

	Tuesday 11th – 13th 
	HS Parents Report Back
	Information to follow

	Monday 17th
	Concert Dress Rehearsal Photos will be taken during school hours.
Concert Tickets Home
	

	Wednesday 19thth 
	10h00 Morning Concert   &

19h00 Evening Concert
	Compulsory for all pupils

	Thursday 20th
	Evening Concert
	Compulsory for all pupils

	Friday 21st 
	End of Term 3
	


***This Calendar of Events may change from time to time, so please be sure to check it out each week for any updates or amendments***

	
Don’t whine

BUT SHINE!  


Have an enjoyable week ahead. 

Kind regards

	“A leader is one who knows the way, goes the way, and shows the way.”
– John C. Maxwell


Mrs Wendy Hicks
Managing Director

(-----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

“Proudly South African”  –  19th September and 20th September 2018 – Reply Slip
(Compulsory school for ALL the shows for the Wendon Academy Pupils)

Name of  Pupil:______________________________________________________Grade:  _____

 (  Yes we will be attending



    (  No we will not be attending

Please indicate which show:

 ( Wednesday morning, 
10h00, 
19th September 

Number of tickets ______

 ( Wednesday evening, 
19h00, 
19th September 

Number of tickets ______

R60.00 per person (Adults & Children)                          (Wendon Academy pupils are free of charge)

Amount Enclosed:    R_________

Compulsory school for both evenings for the Wendon Academy Pupils

(- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
PRIMARY SCHOOL SUMMER UNIFORM – (JUNIOR, INTERMEDIATE & GRADE 7)

Boys:

Long shorts – black semi-rouched or long pants – charcoal extension waist band 

with 2 pleats.  White open neck short sleeve shirt with school badge on pocket.  

Long black socks.  Black shoes (lace up / buckle or Velcro).  Bottle green V-neck 

pullover.  School tracksuit top only allowed.
Girls:  
6 panel bottle green skirt with short sleeve (Thomas More) shirts with school 

badge on pocket.  Short white socks.  Black shoes (lace up / buckle or Velcro).  

Bottle green V-neck pullover. School tracksuit top only allowed.
Tracksuit top may be worn in place of jerseys, but they must be zipped up.  
School Bags:
Official Wendon Academy School and Sports Bags.  NO other bags are 


allowed.

Sports Kits:

Black baggies (purchase anywhere – no branding, stripes etc), or green 


shorts from Gem Schoolwear, White golf shirt, Wendon Academy Tracksuit. 



Black, white, dark green takkies with NO branding.
HIGH SCHOOL SUMMER UNIFORM – (GRADE 8, 9, 10, 11 AND 12)

Boys:  
Long pants – charcoal extension waist band with 2 pleats.  White open neck short 

sleeve shirt with school badge on pocket.  Long black socks.  Black shoes (lace up / 

buckle or Velcro).  Bottle green V-neck pullover . 
Girls:  
6 panel bottle green skirt with short sleeve (Thomas More) shirts with school 

badge on pocket.  Short white socks.  Black shoes (lace up / buckle or Velcro).  

Bottle green V-neck pullover.

The tracksuit may only be worn for sport if needed.  If cold, the seniors have a bottle green V-neck jersey and blazer to wear, NO tracksuit tops or jerseys may be worn to school on their own.  Blazers are to be worn to school and then back home. Blazer to have a school badge.
School Bags:
Official Wendon Academy School and Sports Bags.

Sports Kits:

Black baggies (purchase anywhere – no branding, stripes etc), or green 


shorts from Gem Schoolwear, White golf shirt, Wendon Academy Tracksuit.




Black, white or dark green takkies with NO branding.
Grade 12 only - Matric Jacket or Blazer. (Blazer to have a school badge)
